Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 6 Septemberh 2011

Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Val Scaresbook (VS), Alex Scaresbrook (AS), Mathew Axford (MA) Mike Henshall (MH)

Welcome to Mike Henshall from Buglawton Beavers. Would like to know if we can help with some basic bike training. They meet Fridays 6pm - 7 pm St Johns Road Buglawton. General feeling is we would very much like to help. Thought it best to contact Heather Pearce (qualified instructor) to arrange suitable date. MA, IW, AS to help if dates are convenient.

Chairman's Report

PH says been approached by Glen Williams who organises activities at Bromley Farm Community Centre. He would like to put on regular bike maintenance sessions every two weeks, then hopefully bring in other cycling activities. He would like us to help with the teaching of cycle maintenance, especially to some of the older children who could the pass on their knowledge to the younger ones.  We will invite Glen Williams and Bob Norton from Congleton Cycle Club to our next meeting to decide how to forward this idea. PH says he will approach Paddy at Cycle Centre to see if can help or contribute. Again members said they would be willing to help. 

Subject of cycle route signage.  There is funding available for directional cycle signage, although the sighting has to be OK'd by Cheshire East to conform with highway regulations.

PH has already ridden the routes and done mock ups of the proposed signs needed. He will email them to members who can then ride the routes to check if signs are ok. It was suggested we do this as a group as we can discuss en route.

13 September 2011 Tour of Britain is coming through Meerbrook and up Gun hill. Good viewing as the cyclist are going at a slower pace!

Local Area Partnership (LAP) Congleton representative Alan Lawson says LAP is the correct forum for us representing cycling needs. 

We need to push again for bike storage at Congleton station, Crewe station has many new bike storage racks and Stoke on Trent station has a new Virgin customer facility which includes secure bike storage as well as bike hire (50 Bromptons?) for £5 per day.

PH attending the next North Staffs cycling forum and will get feedback on how the scheme is working.

Next Meeting:  18 October 2011  8pm at the Beartown Tap
